## **MODEL QUESTION PAPER**

#### **PAPER - ENGLISH**

CLASS – X M.M: 85

# **Special Instruction:**

- 1. CANDIDATES ARE REQUIRED TO GIVE THEIR ANSWERS IN THEIR OWN WORDS AS FAR AS PRACTICABLE.
- 2. Marks allotted to each question are indicated againstit.
- 3. You must write Question Paper Series in the Circle attop leftside of the page of your inswer-book.
- 4. While answering your Questons, you mustindicate on your inswer-book the same Queston No. As appears in your Queston Paper.
- 5. Do nother blank page/pages in your a nswer-Book.
- 6. A LQUESTONS ARE COMPULSORY. INTERNALCHOICE has been given.
- 7. Word umitwherever prescribed, mustbe observed.

#### SECTION - A

#### READING

(7+10=17)

Q1. READ THE FOLLOWING PASSAGE AND ANSWER THE QUESTONS THAT FOLLOW:

The dairy sector offers self employment opportunities that have rightly been explored by the Self Help Groups formed in large numbers in the pastfew years and these ventures have mostly been successful in India. Studies have shown that majority of the Indian farming households are involved in milk production as a subsidiary occupation along with farming. Higher production potental and sustainability component make it good model for ensuring rural prosperity.

However, the commercial aspects of dairy farming has always been plagued with many deficiencies such as lack of adequate folder and feed sources, non availability of quality milch animals, lack of awareness about scientific animal management, pricing issues, lack of proper marketing outays and so on. In this background, the Doodh Ganga Yojana was crafted by the government of Himachalpradesh.

The primary objective of the scheme is to create an alternative means of invellood for the local population and to call for a white revolution through the successful implementation of the scheme.

## Questons:

- A) Why is the Doodh Ganga Yojana started by H.P. Government?
- b) How will this plan help the local people?
- C) Whatis the basis of starting this plan by the government?
- d) / Enton Any two problems which Are faced by dairy farmers?
- E) Whatis the meaning of the words as per the passage :
  - I) PLAGUED II) Crafted (7)
- Q2. READ THE FOLLOWING PASSAGE AND ANSWER THE QUESTONS THAT FOLLOW:
  - 1) May be you're bored of bananas, apples And grapes and need A fresh produce pick? In nutient— rich serving of Kiwifruitmay be justwhatyou need. Serving of Kiwifruit(2 Kiwis) has twice the vitamin c of an orange, as much potassium as A banana and the fiber of A bowlof whole grain cereal— all for less than 100 calories!
  - 2) The fuzzy fruit is sky-high in both soluble and insoluble fiber, both of which are essental for promoting heart health, regulating digeston and lowering choeserol levels that's a winning trifecta. Kiwi fruit has also been considered a "nutritional all star, "as Rutgers University researchers found that Kiwifruithas the best nutrent density of 21 Commonly Consumed fruits.
  - 3) Long with Vitamin C, Kiwi fruit are rich in many bloactive compounds that have antoxidants capacity to help to protect against free radicals, harmful byproducts produced in the body. If you want clean energy, think of Kiwifruit because they're rich in magnesium, a nutrient essential to convert food into energy
  - 4) kiwi fruit also doubles as a peeper-keeper by supplying your eyes with protective lutein, a carotenoid that's concentrated in eye tissues and helps protect against harmful free radicals. Kiwifruit is also packed with blood pressure-lowering potassium. In fact, a 100 gram serving of Kiwifruit—that's about one large Kiwi provides 15% of the Recommended Daily Lowance (RDL) of potassium.
  - 5) KIWI fruithas been growing in New Zealand for over 100 years. Once the fruit gained in popularity, other counties started to grow them including italy, France, Chie, Japan, South Korea and Spain.
    - At first, Kiwis were referred to as 'Yang Tao' or 'Chinese Gooseberry', but the name was ultimately changed to Kiwifruit so that Everyone would know where the fruitcame from.
  - 6) ripe Kiwi fruit will be plump and smooth skinned, and free of wrinkles, bruise and punctures. If you find that your Kiwi is a little too firm after buying it, simply letitripen atroom temperature for three to five days. The firmer the

fruit, the more tartit will taste. To speed up the ripening process, you can also place kiwis in a paper bag with an apple or banana. If you want to store the fruitionger, you should keep in a plast c bag in the refrigerator.

2.1	nswer the following questions briefly:							
	A)	Whatdoes a serving of Kiwi offer?						
	b)	Why has Kiwi been considered a "nutritional ALsTar?"						
	C)	How						
	d)	How	<b>CA</b> n you m <b>A</b> ke					
	E)	Wh <b>A</b>	ITIS THE M <i>a</i> in io	(1+1+1+1+2=6)				
2.2	Do A							
	A)	The word 'Compound' means ':						
		I)	C <b>AICI</b> um		II) mixture			
		<b>■</b> )	TEXTURE		Iv) vitamin			
	b)	The wor <mark>d 'concentrated</mark> ' m <b>₌⊿</b> ns:						
		I)	S <b>T</b> ong	■)	<b>Liqui</b> d			
		■)	L <b>A</b> rg <b>e</b>	IV)	r <b>e</b> p <b>lace</b>			
	C)	The wo <mark>rd 'bruises' m<b>∎⊿</b>ns:</mark>						
		■)	Roughn <b>≣</b> ss	■)	desolution			
		<b>■</b> )	Popu <b>la</b> r <b>it</b> y	IV)	discoloured			
	d)	The word 'tart' means :						
		I)	SWEET	■)	SAUY			
		■)	BITTER	IV)	nu <b>m</b> y	(1x4=4)		
				SECTION - B				
				<u>W</u>	RITING (20)			

Q3. NEhA/RAjesh is a student of BC school, Himachal Pradesh. She/He has just returned to school from a sightseling tour/tip of various picnic/tourist places.

She/He wants to share her exciting tip with her/his cousin Reena. Write the letter from Neha/Rajesh to her/his cousin in about 150 words.

Or

You are Rahul/Rekha studying in Vidya Mandir School Shimla. Write to the Principal of your school requesting him to get to the necessary repairs of the building done. (7)

Q4. Write A paragraph on the topic of Cleanuness. You may use the following outline of points:

Waste A Lot of paper — use dustoins property, highlighting the possibility of diseases — dire need for creating awareness about the prevention of such diseases.

Or

Write a paragraph narrating your experience of 'Visiting A River in Flood'.

You may use the following outline of points:

On rainy season in the summers — raining for many days — villagers start to shifting to town — a river is in flood — you reach the spotwith greatdifficulty — you see water gushing, breaking the banks, endircting the villages, low lying area deep in water, boats playing — it river in flood causes greatmisery. (9)

Q5. Our school is celebrating sports day on 24-12-2018. In the students who are interested in any game can give their names to the sports incharge of the school hake a notice on regarding this.

Or

DESCRIBE how you CELEBRATED your birthday.

(4)

#### SECTION - C

## GRAMMAR (15)

Q6. REWRITE THE following filling the blanks with proper sentence — connectors:

	The squirrelbelongs to the same family as the rat— whereas the squirrel						
	most of its life in the open, the rat-loves dark holes (but, on the contraction of the contraction) and the contraction of the	ne other hand) (2)					
Q7.	FILIN THE BLANKS WITH THE CORRECTENSE OF THE VERB IN BRACKETS :						
	1) He since morning. (read) 2) The patient before the doctor (die, arriv 3) My friend Yesterday (leave)	/e) (3)					
Q8.	Do As Directed:						
	1) How TAGIC THE END WAS! (ChANGE INTO ASSETTVE SENTENCE) 2) NEVER / MISSORTUNES / ALONE / COME (REARRANGE) 3) HE PLAYS HOCKEY. (ChANGE INTO NEGATIVE SENTENCE) 4) Rohan wrote a story (Change the voice) 5) HE SAYS TO ME," you write a letter." (Change the narraton)	(5)					
Q9.	FILIN THE BLANKS WITH SUITABLE MODE						
	/jus <b>t</b> , /jay, Sh <mark>ould, would</mark>						
	1) It rai <mark>n tonight.</mark>						
	2) yo <mark>u please open the</mark> door.						
	3) A judge be just.						
	4) We study this book Carefully.	$\left(\frac{1}{2} \times 4 = 2\right)$					
Q10.	There is a word missing in each une/sentence. Write the missing word along with the one that come before and the one that comes after it.						
	Before missing word after.						
	E.g. I Am Thinking going To Shimu distr. (Thinking of going)						
	1) I Am Longing Every Type of Contentment						
	2) Nobody wants partwith money.						
	3) He once jumped at the solution.	(3)					

# LITERATURE (33)

#### SECTION - D

# Q11. Read the passage carefully and answer the questions thatfollow:

KISA GOTAMI hAd An only son, And he died. In her grief she Carried the dead child to all her neighbors, asking them for medicine, and the people said, "She has lost her senses. The boy is dead".

At length, Kisa Gotami met a man who replied to her request, "I cannot give thee medicine for thy child, but I know a physician who can".

And the girl said, "Pray tell me, Sir; who is it?

nd the man reputed, "Go to Salya Muni, the Buddha.

Kisa Gotami repaired to the Buddha and cried, "Lord the Master, give me the medicine that will cure my boy".

The Buddha answered, "I want a handful to mustard seed, "And when the girLin her joy promised to procure it, the Buddha added. "The mustard seed must be taken from A house where no one has lost a child, husband' parent or friend."

- A) Why was Kisa Gotami running from one place to another?
- b) Whatwas she wooking for ?
- Why did Buddha ask for mustard seed?
- d) Why does the man ask Kisa Gotami to go to Buddha?
- E) Find in the passage a word that means, "a fist full of". (5)

# Q12. READ THE STANZA GIVEN BELOW AND ANSWER THE QUESTONS THAT FOLLOW:

The fog comes
On utile catfeet
ITSIS Looking
Over harbor and city
On silenthaunches
and then moves on.

Questons:

- I) How does the fog come?
- II) What is the fog compared to and why?
- ■) What does 'it' in the stanza refer **To**? (3)

Q13. Write the following questions in About 80-100 words:

Why was the young seagullafraid to fly? Do you think all young birds are afraid to make their first flight, or are some birds more think a human baby also finds it a challenge to make its first seps?

Or

How does in the feel about her father, her grandmother, firs. Kuperus and fir. Keesing? Whatdo these tellyou about her? (5)

- Q14. Inswer Any Two of the following questions in 30-40 words:
  - I) Is manda an orphan? Why does she say so?
  - What colours is the young woman's hair? What does she say she can change itto? Why would she wantto do so?
  - How does poetsuggest that you identify the non and the tiger? When can you do so, according to him? (2+2=4)
- Q15. GIVE A brief Character-sketch of Lomov.

Or

GIVE A brief Character-sketch of Wando Petonski.

(8)

Q16. GIVE A brief Character of nil

Or

How would you Assess Griffin As A scientst?

(4)

Q17. What was the cause of matilda's ruln? How could she have avoided it?

Or

Do you think Tricki was happy to go home? Whatdo you think will happen now?

(4)

